# ĐÈ 1

I. PHONETICS: Choose the word that has the underlined part pronounced differently from the rest. (1,5pt)

1. A. camp	B. pl <b>a</b> n	C. plane	D. badminton
2. A. sky	B. thirsty	C. hungry	D. finally
3. A. ride	B. night	C. river	D. tired
4. A. window	B. flow	C. how	D. k <b>now</b>
5. A. engineer	B. geography	C. language	D. great
			-

# **II. GRAMMAR AND VOCABULARY**

# Circle the letter A, B, C or D as your best choice to complete each sentence. (2pts)

1. My sister is a nurse. She works in the	

A. hospital	B. factory	C. farm	D. School
2. They 1	not buy books.		
A. are	B. do	C. does	D. am
3. How much	do you want ?		
A. eggs	B. tea	C. oranges	D. apples
4. How	do you go jogging ? -	• Once a day.	
A. usually	B. often	C. never	D. always
5. There is	bread on the table		
A. a	B. an	C. some	D. two
6. I like	I have a rope.		
A. skip	B. skips	C. skiping	D. skipping
7	go to Da Lat ?		
A. Let's	B. Why don't we	C. What about	D. Howabout
8. I like fruit. I like _	very n	nuch.	
A. carrots	B. tomatoes	C. peas	D. apples

# Give the correct verb forms or tenses. (1,5 pt)

1. My school (have).....two floors.

2 She (drink).....a lot of juice every day.

3. Lan and Nga (see) .....a new film next week.

4. What about (visit).....our parents?

5. He (ride).....his bicycle every day. He (ride).....his bicycle now

# **III.READING:** Read the following passage and then do the tasks that follow. (2pts)

South Vietnam enjoys a tropical climate, so there are two seasons all year round. They are known as the dry season and the rainy season. It's very hot in the dry season, but it's cool in the rainy season. In the dry season, we often go camping and swimming. In the rainy season we don't often go out. We sometimes go fishing in the morning because it often rainsing the afternoon.

# A. Tick True or False.

FAC	TS	Т	F
1	There are two seasons in the south of Vietnam.		
•			
2	It's very cold in the dry season.		
·			
3	They often go camping and swimming.		
•			
4	In the rainy season, it often rains in the afternoon.		

# B. Answer the following sentences. (1pt)

1. How many seasons are there in South Vietnam?

Ο.....

2. What do they do in the rainy season?

D.....

3. Is it cool in the dry season?

]
4. Why do they go fishing in the morning? □
IV. WRITING:
Write complete sentences using the suggested words. (2pts)
I. Ba/always/walk/school.
]
2. The Mekong River/long/than/the Red River.
]?
3. Ho Chi Minh City / large /than / Hanoi.
]
4. How / rice /and /many/ vegetables / he/ produce?
]

# ĐÊ 2

# **SECTION I: PHONETICS (1pt)**

			- 1			
1. A. l <b>a</b> mp	B. table	C. f <b>a</b> mily	D. pl <b>a</b> n			
2. A. skip	B. swim	C. fried	D. milk			
3. A. hungry	B. sky	C. healthy	D. thirsty			
4. A. books	B erasers	C. rulers	D. bags			
SECTION II: VOO	CABULARY, GRAM	MMAR AND STRU	UCTURES Part 1: Choose the			
best answer (2,5pts)	)					
1. How	kilos of beef does sh	e want?				
A. many	B. much	C. often	D. about			
2. His father is waitin	ng a bus	5.				
A. to	B. for	C. of	D. at			
3. We go there by car	r and they go	foot.				
A. on	B. by	C. to	D. with			
4. Listen! Who	to your sister?					
A. is going to talk	B. talks	C. does talk	D. is talking			
5. Fall means	. in British English.					
A. summer	B. winter	C. spring	D. autumn			
6. Tokyo is	6. Tokyo is than Mexico City.					
A. smaller	B. smallest	C. the smallest	D. small			
7. I don't have apples but I haveoranges.						
A. any/some	B. any/any	C. some/any	D. some/some			
8. What colorher eyes?						
A. is	B. are	C. do	D. does			
9	is a pen?. It is 5,000 d	dong.				

10. She isn't strong. She is .....

A. weak B. tall C. short D. heavy

# Part 2: Supply the correct form of verbs: (1,5pts)

1. I (write) ...... to my parents now, I (write) ..... to them every weekend.

- 2. You (go) .....to the party tonight?
- 3. Mary (listen).....to music at the moment.
- 4. He (want) ......a doctor.

# **SECTION III: SPEAKING**

## Match the question in column A with the right answer in column B. (1pt)

Α	В
1. What weather does she like?	a. I walk to school.
2. How often do you go shopping?	b. Good idea.
3. How do you go to school?	c. Once a week.
4. Why don't we go to the beach?	d. She likes warm weather.

## **SECTION IV: READING (2pts)**

## Read the text and decide if these statements are True (T) or False (F)

My uncle is an engineer. His name is Hung. He is going on vacation this summer. First, he is going to visit Ha Long Bay. He is going to stay in a small hotel near the bay for two days. Then he is going to visit Da Lat for three days. Finally, he is going to visit some friends in Ho Chi Minh City. He is going to stay there for one day. He is going towalkalongSaigon River. He is going to fly home.

## True(T)/ False(F) statements:

- 1..... Mr. Hung is going to visit three cities this summer.
- 2. .....He is going to visit Ha Long Bay first, then Ho Chi Minh City, and finally DaLat.

3. .....He is going to stay in Da Lat for three days.

4.....He is going to go home by train.

# **SECTION V: WRITING (2pts)**

# Arrange the words into the sentence:

1. want / Tom / Mary / and / glasses / two / of / water.

.....

2. sister / my / going / is / to / live / country / the / in.

.....

3. the / spring / in / what / weather / is / like / the?

.....

4. building / tallest / the / is / this / the / in / world.

.....

# PART A: Listening

# I. Mi and Nam are talking about what they will do if they become the president of the 3Rs club. Listen and fill one word in each gap to complete the table for the ideas.(1.0m)

Mi's ideas	Put a recycling bin in every (1)	
	(2) energy - saving lights.	
Nam's ideas	(3)students to go to school by bus.	
	Set up a gardening (4)	

# II. Listen again and write True (T) or False (F). (1.0m)

Statements	<b>T- F</b>
<ol> <li>Mi is from class 6E and Nam is from class 6A.</li> <li>Nam thinks, he will organize some uniform fairs.</li> <li>At uniform fairs, students can swap their new uniforms.</li> <li>Students can grow flowers in the school garden.</li> </ol>	1.         2.         3.         4.

# PART B: Phonetic

# Choose the word that has the underlined part pronounced differently from theothers

1. A. thank	B.that	C. this	D. those
2. A. arm	B. charm	C. farm	D. warm

3. A. come	B. home	C. some	D. none	
4. A. cow	B. now	C. how	D. show	
PART C: Language	<u>focus (2.5 ms)</u>			
Choose the best ans	wer (A, B, C or D) t	o complete these ser	ntences.	
1. Many students	aerobics t	o keep fit.		
A. have	B. go	C. play	D. do	
2. We will have a	to take ca	re of our health.		
A. home robot	B. doctor robot	C. teaching robot	D. worker robot	
3. In the future, I will	l live	because I like swii	nming.	
A. in the mountain	B. on the Moon	C. on the ocean	D. under the ground	
4. My future house w	vill have a hi-tech rob	ot to	the floors.	
A. clean	B. cleaning	C. cleaned	D. to clean	
5.We might have a	T	V so we can watch T	V programs fromspace.	
A. wire	B. wireless	C. wiring	D. wires	
6. Hoa has never	to	Dondon .		
A. been	B. is	C. was	D. be	
7. VTV1 is a	chan	nel.		
A. local	B. national	C. international	D. B&C	
8. In the future, we moon.	won't go on holiday	to the beach but we	go on holiday to the	
A. must	B.can't	C.might	D. won't	
9. If we throw trash of	on the road, we will_	our environ	ment.	
A. pollution	B. pollute	C. polluting	D. to pollute	
10. They couldn't go	on a picnic	the weather	was bad.	
A. because	B. when	C. but	D. or	
PART D: Reading (2.0ms)				

# I. Read the text and answer the questions: (1ms)

A robot cannot think or do things alone. People use a computer to control it. Today,robots are not very popular because they are too expensive, but they are very useful. They can help us save a lot of time and work. A robot can do the same work for 24 hours, and yet, it does not complain or get tired. In the US, people use robots to guard some important places. These robots can listen to certain noises and send signals for help if there's trouble or danger. In Japan, people use robots in factories to build cars. In the future, scientists will design many types of intelligent robots. Their robots will be able to do many more complicated things. However, some people do not like robots. They fear (so) that one day robots will be too powerful.

# 1. Questions:

1. Why do people use a computer to control a robot?

.....

2. Why aren't robots popular today?

.....

3. What do people in the US use robots for?

.....

4. What do robots in factories in Japan do?

.....

# II. Complete the passage with the words provided: (1ms)

# Against - team - score - competitive

There are two main kinds of sports: (1) ...... sports and individual sports. Team sports are such sports as baseball, basketball and volleyball. Team sports require two separate teams. The teams play (2)..... each other. They compete against each other in order to get the best (3)...... , for example, in a football game, if team A gets 4 points and team B gets 2 points, team A wins the game. Team sports are sometimes called (4)...... sports.

# PART E: Writing (2.5ms)

**I. Rewrite these sentences as directed in the brackets. (1.0m)** 1. He was lazy, so he got a bad mark. (Rewrite this sentence with "**because**")

-> .....

2. It rained hard yesterday. I went to school on time. (Combine these sentences with "although")

-> .....

3. We make the air dirty because we use the car all the time. (Rewrite this sentence with"If")

-> \_\_\_\_\_

4. the/ Sydney/ city/ is/ cleanest/ world/ the/ in. (Rearrange the words to make a sentence)

-> .....

# II. Write 50 -70 words about your dream house in the future. (1.5m)

- 1. Where will your house be?
- 2. What will there be in the house?
- 3. What will it be surrounded by?
- 4. What will help you do the housework?

# ĐÊ 4

# I. Choose the best answer A, B, C or D: (3ms)

1. Miss Chi has				
A. black long hair	B. long black hair	C. hair long black	D. A&B	
2. What color are his eyes?	– They are			
A. tall	B. short	C. long	D. blue	
3. I am hot and thirsty. I'd l	ike to drink some			
A. meat	B. apples	C. water	D. fish	
4. The Great Wall of China	is the world's	structure.		
A. long	B. longer	C. longest	D. the longest	
5. Laura is from Canada. Sl	he speaks English and			
A. Vietnamese	B. France	C. Japanese	D. French	
6. What is there, Mu	m? – Fish, chicken, rice and	l vegetables.		
A. eats	B. to eat	C. eating	D. eat	
7. I want to buyco	oking oil and a kilo of beef.			
A. a bottle of	B. a bar of	C. a tube of	D. a glass of	
8. Mike his bike to	o school at the moment.			
A. are riding	B. riding	C. rides D. is	riding	
9. We never go camping be	cause we don't have a			
A. tent	B. camera C. fis	hing rod D. too	othpaste	
10does Tom play? – Badminton.				
A. When sports	B. Which sports	C. How sports	D. Whysports	
11 Why are wild animals in Because we are cutting and burning the forests.				
A. dangerous	B. dangerously	C. danger	D. endanger	
12 does Dung go to the swimming pool? – Twice a week.				
A. How often	B. How far	C. How long	D. How old	
<u>II. Find a mistake A, B, C</u>	<u>or D: (1m)</u>			

1. Hoa is going visit her grandparents tomorrow morning.

A B C D

2. Thuy <u>always</u> is late for school in the morning.

A B C D

3. Kim Tuyen <u>wants to buy</u> a <u>tube of soap</u>.

A B C D

4. <u>How many milk does Mr. Hai's cows produce? – A little.</u>

A B C D

# III. Read the passage then write (T) for true sentence and write (F) for false sentence:(2ms)

# BUDAPEST

Budapest has a population of over two million people. One in every five Hungarian lives there. The River Danube flows inside the city. The town on the west bank is older and beautiful. The town on the east bank is bigger and modern. There are six bridges across the river.

The public transport system in Budapest is one of the cheapest in the world. You can travel easily by bus, tram, or taxi. But driving a car in Budapest is not a good idea! There are not many car parks. The cars are old, and the pollution is bad.

## New words:

♦ Budapest: Thủ đô của nước Hungary

♦ modern: hiện đại

♦ east: phía đông

♦ west: phía tây

♦ public transport system: hệ thống giao thông công cộng ♦ trạm: tàu điện

♦ bank: bờ sông

	Т	F
1. Budapest has a population of over two thousand people.		
2. The River Danube flows inside the city.		

3. The town on the west bank is older than the one in the east bank.	
4. The town on the east bank is modern.	
5. There are five bridges across the river.	
6. The public transport system in Budapest is cheap.	
7. It's not good to drive a car in Budapest.	
8. The pollution is good in Budapest.	

# IV. Read the passage and answer the questions below: (2ms)

Miss Anh is our teacher. She teaches us Literature. She is tall and think but she is not weak. She plays a lot of sports. Her favorite sports is badminton. She plays it three times a week. She likes jogging, too. She jogs in the park near her house every morning. Inherfreetime she often listens to music and watches TV.

1. What does Miss Anh?

Which sports does she play?
How often does she play badminton?
4.
What does she often do in her free time?
V. Rewrite the sentence using the given words: (2ms)
1. Vietnam has lots of beautiful beaches.
There are
2. No river in the world is longer than The Nile river.
The Nile
3. Ho Chi Minh city is bigger than Da Nang city.
Da Nang city

4. My mother usually drives to work.

My mother usually goes .....